
 
Student Grievance Policy 

 
 
 

The primary objective of a student grievance process is to ensure concerns are promptly dealt 
with and resolutions reached in a fair manner. It is essential each student be given adequate 
opportunity to bring complaints and problems to the attention of Ringling College.  The 
student grievance process may only be used to make a complaint about a College action or 
decision when there is no other process to address that particular issue (e.g. Code of 
Conduct, Grade Appeal, Sexual Misconduct, Discrimination, etc.).    
 
Students are encouraged to resolve concerns by first talking directly with the College 
representative involved.  If a student has not been able to resolve his or her complaint by 
speaking directly with the individual, he or she should discuss it with the College official 
responsible for that area of the College.  The student should attempt to resolve the issue 
within 30 days of the occurrence.   If the student is still not satisfied, he or she may file a 
written complaint, using the Student Grievance Form, with the Vice President for Student Life 
and Dean of Students as soon as possible, but no later than 6 months from the date of the 
incident.  The Vice President of Student Life and Dean of Students will review the complaint 
and determine the appropriate Office or Department to respond to the complaint.  If the 
complaint is about the Vice President for Student Life and Dean of Students, the student 
should direct the complaint to the President.   
 
If the complaint involves allegations of harassment, sexual misconduct, or any form of 
unlawful discrimination, the complaint should be made using the procedures specific to those 
policies.  The Vice President for Student Life and Dean of Students (Deputy Title IX 
Coordinator,) the Director of Human Resources (Deputy Title IX Coordinator) and the 
Executive Vice President (Title IX Coordinator) will assist the student in processing the 
complaint.  
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